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 1st May 2025 
 
Dear Sadh Sangat Ji, 
 
Waheguru Ji Ka Khalsa, Waheguru Ji Ki Fateh 
 
 
Vaisakhi Celebrations  

1. Vaisakhi was celebrated on 13th April with great enthusiasm from the Sangat. A special  
Children Program was held on 12th April to  kick off the Gurdwara Sahib’s Centennial 
celebrations. The program included Japji Sahib Paath recitation and a Sikhi-based quiz. 
Children also enjoyed playing with sparkles (under adult supervision) at the car park. 
We thank the parents for bringing their children to be a part of this memorable 
occasion. 
 

2. On Vaisakhi day, the Gurmat Sangeet Academy (GSA) students’  performed kirtan, 
which was warmly received by the Sangat.  We thank GSA for their valuable time and 
performance. As requested by some members of the Sangat, we would be inviting GSA 
students to perform  kirtan at our Gurdwara Sahib once a month. Details will be shared 
with the Sangat in due course. 

 

                  

               



           

                     

                 

                   



 

3. Update on Centennial Celebrations 

With the commencement of the celebrations of our Gurdwara’s centennial 
anniversary from Vaisakhi Day onwards, the MC has worked out a tentative annual 
calendar of activities to last until April 2026. A copy of the Centennial flyer is attached. 
Details of specific activities will be shared periodically. We welcome suggestions on 
other activities to be included and will incorporate them accordingly. 

4. Update on Renovations 

The renovations of the extended washing area at rear of Kitchen have been 
completed. The fridges have been moved there so  as to create more space in Langgar 
Hall. Eventually, the plan is to do all cutting and other preparations there. A Roti 
Making Machine will also be installed there in the near future. 

5. Replacement of CCTV System 

The outdated CCTV system is being replaced with proper  IP cameras and  DVR system.  The 

cost of the system is borne by Phenji Simran and family. The MC wishes to place on record 
our sincere thanks for the generous donation. 
 

6. Dry Ration Donations  

 
The MC continues to extend our heartfelt gratitude to all donors who have been 
actively contributing dry rations, utensils, and other items. May Waheguru Ji bless 
them and fulfil their wishes.  

 

7. Programme For May 2025 
 
A copy of the programme for the month of May 2025 is attached. 

 
 

Yours In Sewa 
Sewadars 
Gurdwara Sahib Yishun 
 


